

The City of Harker Heights 305 Miller's Crossing

January 15, 2021

Harker Heights, Texas 76548 Phone 254/953-5600 Fax 254/953-5614

> Mayor Spencer H. Smith

Mayor Pro Tem Michael Blomquist

City Council Jennifer McCann Jackeline Soriano Fountain Lynda Nash Jody Nicholas Dear Friends and Neighbors,

The City of Harker Heights and Waste Management are excited to announce a new, automated, cart trash collection service for Harker Heights' residents beginning March 1, 2021. Each resident will receive one 96-gallon cart which can hold up to 175 pounds. Residences will continue to be collected twice-a-week per your current trash collection scheduled days.

Waste Management will begin to deliver the new carts to our residents the weeks of February 15 – 26, 2021. All residents will receive the 96-gallon trash cart. Your current monthly fee for trash services will remain the same for the new trash collection service. If desired, you may request an additional cart through the City of Harker Heights for an additional \$5.00 a month per cart.

An information summary will be attached to the new 96-gallon trash cart when it is delivered. Residents should begin using the new 96-gallon cart on their assigned collection day that occurs the week of March 1, 2021. It's important to note that all trash must fit within the carts in order to be collected. Additional trash outside the cart will not be serviced. Please remember that the Recycling Drop Center is available free of charge for residents. Information on the Recycling Drop Center can be found at https://harkerheights.gov/recycling-drop-center.

We encourage citizens to inform themselves on the City's new trash service through the City's website (www.harkerheights.gov), City's Facebook site, and the flyer that will be provided with your new trash cart. For citizens who have interest, the City of Harker Heights has a 96-gallon trash cart on display at City Hall, 305 Miller's Crossing, for viewing. It is the desire of the City Council to provide you with the tools and services necessary to keep your home, neighborhood and streets healthy, safe and clean. We look forward to serving you and if there are additional questions, please contact us at 254-953-5600 or by email at ContactUs@HarkerHeights.Gov

Sincerely,

Spencer H. Smith Mayor, Harker Heights

warn H. Smith